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Recreation Commission Meeting, December 1st 2016

Jenkins Elementary School Library

In Attendance: Maura Glancy, Nick Lombardo, Anne Vegnani, Dave Smith, Shawn Harris, Jennifer McMellen, Al Kazlousky, Dan Fennelly, Madde Vachon, Gary Meyerson, Leslie Brigham, Leslie Dienel, Nancy Fay, Adrienne Rowles 

· MEETING CALLED TO ORDER at 7:10pm, 

Dave Smith motions and Jen McMellen seconds, all in favor. 

· VOTE OF ACCEPTANCE FOR 09/26/16 Meeting Minutes

Dan Fennelly makes a motion to accept minutes, Al Kazlousky seconds, all in favor. 

· WATERWAYS & SAILING

Madde Vachon/Maura Glancy – Docks are out of the water. Currently working on expanding the Adult Sailing program. Have gone out to bid for new 420’s. Contract awarded to Zim Sailing. 

· CPC PROJECT PRESENTATIONS

· Glades Road Pocket Park - Presented by Leslie Brigham/Leslie Dienel. The North Scituate Beach Association has been working on this project for about 2.5 years. The ground area around the memorial benches has dropped significantly and is an eyesore. Planning board, DPW have all approved. Going to CPC because the need for hardscape, big rocks, etc. The NS Beach Association will be responsible for maintenance and if anything happens. Large rocks are to be put up front to break up the waves/water so it does not ruin the new ground.

· Beach Mats- Presented by Nancy Fay.

Two examples of mats were brought in and passed around. Mats would be put in at all of the beaches except for Egypt Beach which will be getting a boardwalk. The mats are easily put in and taken out seasonally/ in case of extreme weather. DPW is on board. These mats are 120ft x 6ft. 

· Dog Park- Presented by Adrienne Rowles. 

The park would be directly adjacent to the Go Green place. Two parks, one large dog park - 1 acre. The small dog park - ½ acre. Walkways put around each of the parks will even exceed ADA compliances. 23 parking spots along with maintenance gates. Six foot fencing around the whole park. Lawn maintenance, snow removal, trash removal will be taking care of by a hired company. Fundraising will be the support system for all maintenance. The budget would be less than $6,000/year. Handicap parking spot would be paved, the rest of the parking lot will be laid out with ADA compliant crushed gravel. Dogs could be unleashed inside the parks since they are fenced in. No children under 16 allowed. The washing station would include a pedal type system so there will be no water left running, this would also be ADA compliant. 90% of the funding to create the park would come from the Stanton Foundation. They are asking for the town to put in 10% to CPC for the remaining funds.

· SCHOLARSHIPS – VOTE

The board votes unanimously for $3,000 to go towards winter recreation scholarships.

· DIRECTORS REPORT – Maura Glancy & Nick Lombardo

The FY18 budget was completed and sent in. Winter registration began Nov 29th. Little Shooters Gr. K-1 basketball sold out within 36 hrs of opening. Two more teams were added year two. It is full at 128 participants. Last year, the program max’d out at 87 participants. The Mr. C’s community 

· CPC LIAISION UPDATE – Dan Fennelly

An overview and summary of all the CPC applications. Roach field parking did change slightly, that change was approved. Will be going to conservation committee. CPC applications for coastal towns are in the process of changing.

· PLAYGROUND UPDATE – Maura Glancy & Al Kazlousky

Playground process is moving along and going out to bid in January. There is a team of people putting together fundraising opportunities.

· ADJOURNMENT
Dave Smith motions to adjourn at 9:14pm. All in favor. 
Catch the Scituate Spirit


